

CROXLEY GREEN JUNIOR COUNCIL

MINUTES OF the 15th MEETING OF THE JUNIOR COUNCIL
HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER
ON THURSDAY 15 JULY 2010 at 3.45pm

- Present: Amanda Taft – Administrative Assistant
Steve Jacob – Police Community Support Officer
Junior Cllrs: as per the attendance sheet
- JC082/10 Introductions
The delegates from the schools introduced themselves. The Administrative Assistant welcomed everyone present at the meeting and thanked them for attending.
- JC083/10 Appointment of a Junior Councillor
It had been decided that Ben Miller of Yorke Mead School would Chair the meeting.
- JC084/10 Minutes
The Minutes of the meeting held on 22 April 2010 were signed by the Chairman and there were no matters raised.
- JC085/10 Graffiti Wall
The Chairman introduced this item and welcomed PCSO Steve Jacob to the meeting. Mrs Shafe of Little Green school said that the letter to Ann Shaw, Leader of TRDC and PCSO Steve Jacob had not been written but added that they would write the letter before the end of term.
Steve Jacob advised the Junior Cllrs that he had spoken to somebody at TRDC and had been reminded that TRDC have a zero tolerance for graffiti. Also, other matters to be taken into consideration with a graffiti wall include who would take ownership of the wall, who would clean and maintain it and also what would local residents think about a graffiti wall.
Steve suggested that a questionnaire be made to obtain the views of local residents. He offered to help the Junior Cllrs visit residents and seek their views although it was agreed that this would have to be done in the next school year.
The Administrative Assistant thanked PCSO Steve Jacob for attending the meeting.
- JC086/10 Revels 2010
The Chairman introduced this item and asked the Junior Cllrs who had helped on the Junior Council section of the Parish Council's stall at the Revels. The four Cllrs from Little Green school said they had helped by giving out balloons and stickers and the Administrative Assistant advised that they had raised £61.88 towards the planting project at the new play area in Barton Way. Mrs Shafe added that she was still in liaison with Charlotte Masters at TRDC and it was hoped that Junior Cllrs and the Rangers would help with the planting although this probably would not start until Spring 2011 as £1500 was needed for the first phase. Mrs Shafe added that she intended to request funding at the next Local Area Forum.
- JC087/10 Open Discussion with Refreshments
Cakes and juice were enjoyed by the Junior Cllrs.
- JC088/10 Closure
There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 4.30pm.